

## State Conservation Committee PO Box 2042 • Concord NH 03302-2042

November 25, 2014

Mr. Todd Selig Town Administrator Town of Durham 15 Newmarket Road Durham, NH 03824

Dear Mr Selig;

Congratulations! The Town of Durham's *Thompson Forest on the Lamprey River* grant proposal was selected for funding in the amount of \$15,000.00 by the State Conservation Committee through the 2015 Conservation License Plate Grant Program. It was a highly competitive grant round, and the SCC was only able to provide partial funding for the project as submitted in the grant proposal.

Over the next few months I will be working with the lead contact person (as identified in the grant application) to complete a Grant Agreement contract between the Town of Durham and the New Hampshire State Conservation Committee. Unless notified otherwise, I will be sending the lead contact person via email the required documentation. The targeted grant start date is May 2015. Please note that funds are not officially awarded until the Grant Agreement is fully executed by all parties. Payments cannot be made for expenses incurred before the contract has been fully executed.

Again, congratulations on the award. Please contact me at 603.868.6112 or <u>bluesky24@comcast.net</u> should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Dea Brickner-Wood

DEA BUILKEL DOS

Administrator

SCC Conservation License Plate Grant Program